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TAX BILLS 

We anticipate tax bills will be mailed in mid-May and will 

be due the first week of July.  As a reminder, the spring 

bills are a prepayment typically based on the prior year’s 

tax rate and assessed value.  New construction values 

have been added this spring.  If you have any questions 

about your assessment, please stop by Town Hall to get a 

copy of your property tax card. 

Belmont Beautification 

Thank you to everyone who spent their time cele-
brating Earth Day helping to beautify our Belmont 
roadways!  Groups from the schools, local families, and 
neighbors collected 
garbage along many 
roads in Town.          
Despite the bad 
weather, a great 
effort was made with 
cleanup.  We all       
appreciate  your hard 
work! Building              
& Grounds has been 
cleaning up sand, salt, 
and garbage, and rak-
ing out our perennial 
flower beds! 

Come Join Our Team! 

The amazing Town of Belmont has job openings. Come 

join our awesome team of great employees and see 

what great benefits we have to offer.  

 

• Truck Driver Laborer 

• Land Use Technician 

• 2 positions on the Fire Department supported by a 

SAFER grant 

• Fire Chief 

• Sargent Park Attendant (Seasonal/Part-time) 

• Patrol Officer 

• Lifeguards, Camp Counselors & more  

Please visit www.belmontnh.gov for an application and 

job description. 

Low & Moderate Income  

Homeowners Property Tax Relief 

The 2022 State of NH DP-8 application forms are now 

available for Low & Moderate Income Homeowners 

Property Tax Relief.  Forms can be downloaded from the 

State website at:  https://www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/

low-moderate.htm 

We also have some paper copies of the form available 

here at Town Hall.  The deadline to submit applications is 

June 30, 2023. 

Town Hall will be CLOSED  

Monday, May 29, 2023 

http://www.belmontnh.gov
https://www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/low-moderate.htm
https://www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/low-moderate.htm
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 Town Administrator’s News (con’td.) 

 

We continue to stress the importance of the “Not every-

thing is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not Flush!” 

list to protect your sewer and septic system. A 

“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your sep-

tic system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the bro-

chure we have included on the Town’s website at 

www.belmontnh.gov 

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing.  

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate 

to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-8300 

ext. 124. Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an active 

member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 

can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 

26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 

producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 

the station at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 

made significant strides to improve programming this 

past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 

you to check out their website at http://lrpa.org 

Bulky Waste Disposal 
 

Please note that Casella will continue this program even 

after automated collection is in place.  On the 1st Wednes-

day of each month, Casella Waste will collect your bulky 

items curbside.   Please note this is for Town of Belmont 

Residential Customers ONLY; service is not available to 

commercial property owners. Piles of debris, trash, yard 

waste or a single item too large for one person to collect 

WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. 

A request for pickup 

must be made in ad-

vance by calling Town 

Hall at 267-8300, Exten-

sion 118 or 124 on-

ly.  You will be asked to 

list the items you want 

picked up, you will be 

advised what the cost is, and you will need to drop off a 

check made payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the 

collection day. Please visit the Town’s website at 

www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the program 

and a price list. 

Meeting Schedules 

Did you know that upcoming meeting schedules are availa-

ble from our homepage at belmontnh.gov by clicking the 

“Complete calendar of upcoming meetings and events” on 

the left-hand side of the screen?   

Meeting agendas and minutes 

are posted in the Info Center > 

Meeting Agendas & Minutes.   

Livestream and recorded 

meetings are available in the Info 

Center > Meeting Videos menu. 

http://www.belmontnh.gov
http://lrpa.org
http://www.belmontnh.gov
belmontnh.gov
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 Recycling Calendar 
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 Job Opening—Sargent Park Attendant  
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

The warmer weather is upon us! We hope everyone gets out and 

enjoys the beautiful scenery and lakes that New Hampshire has to 

offer. The Town Clerk’s office can process boat registrations. For 

renewals, bring in your prior year’s registration or the renewal no-

tice from the State. For new boats, bring in your detailed bill of 

sale and we will get your boat registered and out on the water as 

soon as possible. 

Last call on dog licenses! Dogs are to be 

licensed by April 30th; we do offer the 

month of May as a grace period to com-

plete the licenses before the $25 civil for-

feiture will be added to the license fees. 

You may provide us with your email ad-

dress to add it to your profile to receive 

the e-reminder. We have sent out two 

sets of email reminders to our residents 

to get those pups taken care of on time. 

Effective June 1st there will be an extra $1  

late fee per month in addition to the fees. 

Beach passes are now available! Please bring in your 

current registration so that we can put your plate    

number on your beach pass. 

It is hard to believe that that our first issue property tax 
bills will be hitting mailboxes later this month. The first 
issue tax bill covers the period from April 1st– September 
30th.  The first issue tax bill is called the estimated tax bill 
due to the fact that the tax rate is not set by the New 
Hampshire Department of Revenue until October. The 
bill will be due in July. You can make a payment several 
ways. You can go to our website for the Town at 
www.belmontnh.gov, we have a drop box in the front 
door of the Town Hall, you can come into Town Hall to 
complete your payment or you can choose to mail in 
your payment. Please send any payments to PO Box 310, 
Belmont, NH 03220. We ask that you please include your 
payment stub, an account number or some information 
on your payment so that we know where to apply the 
money on your account. 

http://www.belmontnh.gov
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

Be prepared when visiting our office. Please have your 

driver’s license, car registration or new vehicle paper-

work from the dealership. This helps cut down on your 

visit time with us and helps the process move along a 

little smoother. 

In addition to tax bills going out; water, sewer, and/or tax-

es that were due in 2022 that are not paid in full will be 

part of the 2023 liens. Certified notices will go out this 

month to property owners who are in the position to have 

a lien recorded at the Registry of Deeds. The lien will be 

executed 30 days from the certified notice date. Just like 

property taxes you can make your payments the same 

ways. We also suggest that you call to get an updated in-

terest amount so your payment will be in full. 

March & April 2023 Transactions and Revenue 

  Transactions  Revenue Collected 

Taxes    $ 256,060.77 

Boats 59 $ 3,970.72 

Dog Licenses 320  $ 1,915.40 

Motor Vehicles 1584  $ 333,040.61 

Misc Fees 90  $ 3,008.57 

Water & Sewer    $ 187,296.96 

Totals 2053  $ 785,293.03 

Town Clerk’s Office – Cynthia, Leigh and Jenn 
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 Fire Department 
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 Fire Department 
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 Highway Department News  

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

Career Day 

Your Public Works Department was happy to accept an                   

invitation to Belmont’s High School and Middle School               

Career days.  One of our Foremen and our Sewer-Tech               

volunteered to represent the Department.  They brought 

along some items we use everyday to spark up conversation 

with some of the future workforce.  Their goal was to share 

with the young adults the multitude of diverse tasks our                      

department performs.  Pictured is Brad Jameson,                            

our Highway Foreman, along with a few things they had on 

display.  The Department would like to thank Shaker Region-

al School District for the invite and we look forward to doing 

it again next year.  

Dirt Road Maintenance 

Every year the spring thaw leads to muddy dirt 

roads for an uncertain amount of time.  The 2023  

thaw was one of the most relatively painless “Mud 

Seasons” in recent history.  Mild temperatures cou-

pled with minimal amounts of frost made it easy to 

keep up with what are normally the worst areas.  

We are actively out grading and raking roads to re-

move potholes and washboard areas and restore 

the crown winter maintenance removes.  Grading 

roads to reestablish a center crown allowing water 

to run off into the ditches will ensure a safe, 

smooth ride that will last for some time.  This 

spring, your Public Works Department has a couple 

new team members who showed interest in spend-

ing a little time behind the “Antler Rack” (the grad-

ers controls).  Our Operator, Chris, was happy to 

share his knowledge and experience, so the Depart-

ment decided it could invest some extra time and give the new recruits a chance to learn and grow.  It takes 

a little longer to get around to every road, but Belmont will have another team member or two who can help 

out if Chris is unavailable to get things back into shape.   
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 Highway Department News  

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

Roadside Debris 

The Public Works Department would like to thank everyone who took time out of their weekend to clean up 

roadsides in honor of Earth Day.  The Team filled two dumpsters with the blue bags supplied to residents 

throughout town.  The Department attempts to pick up as much a possible but can’t get to everything as 

quickly as it would like due to a large list of spring time basic maintenance needs.  Supplies are still available 

at the Public Works Facility on Hurricane Road for anyone with a desire to help beautify the Town.  Contact 

the Office at 603-528-2677 to arrange their acquisition and for removal of any bags and debris after roadside 

trash has been picked.  
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 Parks & Recreation—Old Home Day Committee 

We are busy planning the 2023 Old Home Day event and are looking for volunteers to join the Town of Bel-

mont Old Home Day Committee.  How many have been to our annual Old Home Day event and said “I wish 

we had this here” or “that would be cool”.  This is your chance to be part of organizing the dayslong event.   

The committee will meet one time a month from January thru August.  Meetings are held on the 3rd Saturday 

of the month. Whether you just have an idea or can commit to helping the day of the event, we would love 

to see you there!  
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 Parks & Recreation 

Applications, forms and more information about Old Home Day 

can be found on the Town of Belmont website at: 

belmontnh.gov by clicking on the Events > Old Home Day link or 

clicking to Departments > Parks & Recreation. 

https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/111300/old-home-day
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 Parks & Recreation—MINI GOLF Poster 
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 Parks & Recreation—MINI GOLF SPONSOR FORM 
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 Parks & Recreation—Body Conditioning 
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 Parks & Recreation—Sargent Park Rules 
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 Heritage Commission 

Heritage Commission 

Vicki Donovan (Chair),  Claire Bickford (Vice-Chair),  Ben Rolfe (Secretary),   

Priscilla Annis,  Jack Donovan, Jill Rolfe, Sonny Patten (Ex-officio)  

and Adam Ribeiro ( Student Representative—non-voting) 

 Hello From the Heritage Commission ! 

     The Heritage Commission is proud to congratulate the Dudley Gilman 
Homestead as it has been bestowed the honor of being added to the 
National Register of Historic Places. The two and a half story clapboard 
home was built around 1785. Along with its 1800’s barn it is one of the 
oldest documented homes in Belmont. Not only does the farmhouse 
hold its heritage through its age, but the history behind the builder is 
quite significant as well. The house was built by Corporal Dudley Gil-
man, a Revolutionary War veteran whose regiment served under Gen-
eral John Stark at the Battle of Bennington. The Dudley Gilman Home-
stead marks the sixth Belmont building added to the register. It is the 
first homestead to receive this honor in the Town of Belmont. It joins 
the Belmont Mill, the Belmont Bandstand, the Gale School, the Province 
Road Meeting House and the Belmont Public Library to be listed on the 
prestigious National Register of Historic Places in New Hampshire. 

       On Valentine’s Day the Heritage Commission members organized a Food Drive for Belmont Senior Citizens, the Baptist 
Church Food Pantry and the Got Lunch Program in Gilford. Belmont Elementary School students and their Student Council, 
along with the Belmont-Gilford Hockey team assisted with the collection. The students also contributed handmade Valen-
tine’s Day cards. It was a huge success and a sweet surprise for the elderly as well. Recently, we received a bundle of 
heartwarming notes from some of the Senior Citizens. Connecting the young and the young -at- heart certainly shows the 
importance of being part of our Belmont Community. We thought it was important to share some of the thank you notes 
with the community as well! 

To the Heritage Commission, Belmont Elementary and the Belmont -Gilford Hockey team, 

*You are marvelous thoughtful people. To collect and give all of these products to us seniors who have trouble getting 
out shopping. You are a group of angels. I certainly thank you and I really do appreciate your kind thoughts. Your friend, 
Senior Shirley. 

*I wish to thank you so very much for giving us all those wonderful food gifts I really could use. I appreciate your kind-
ness. I will keep you in my prayers. Thank you, Sandra 

*I wish to thank you for the wonderful Soup for Seniors event. You must have worked hard to put all of that together. I 
appreciate everything you did. Once again thank you, thank you, thank you. Sincerely, Amy. 

*I truly loved all of the cards and am grateful for your generosity. You’ve touched my heart. Thank you! Celine. 

*Thank you so much! You kids are the best kids ever! I love your cards and thoughtfulness so much. Bless all of you. Your 
Moms and Dads must be so proud of you, I know I am. Elaine. 

* It’s nice to see young people take an interest in Civic Duty. I appreciate the gift of the food items. It made a very nice 
Valentine’s Day for me. I hope your day was as enjoyable. Irene. 

* Thank you so much for your kindness. I am so proud of you children. It is wonderful the things that you do. Grandma 
Mary. 

* I just wanted to thank you so much for think of us senior citizens when groceries cost so much. Your kindness is very 
much appreciated.  I hope you all had a Happy Valentine’s Day. Thank you again, Colleen. 
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 Conservation Commission  

Upcoming Meetings: 

 

Wednesday, May 3, 2023 

Wednesday, June 7, 2023 

Who are your  Conservation Commission Members? 

Denise Naiva, Chair  

Ed Stephenson, Vice Chair 

Jane Jordan  

Travis O’Hara, Ex Officio  

Pauline Tessier  

Susan Irving 

Georgina Lambert 

Richard Moreau, Alternate 

Deborah Woodcock, Alternate 

Jeffrey DeFrancesco, Alternate 

Emilie DeFrancesco, Student Member 

William Riley, Student Member 

The Belmont Conservation Commission would like to remind our fellow 

residents and visitors that we are in tick season! Below are some tips to 

keep yourself safe from these pesky arachnids. 

 

 

Spring is in bloom on 

the  

Village Spur Trail 

 

Photo By: 

Ginger Wells-Kay 

 

Use suitable insect 

repellent 

 

Check yourself, your 

children, and pets af-

ter spending time 

outdoors 

 

Stay on trails while 

hiking, and walk in 

the center of the trail 

To remove a tick, use 

force and pinch near 

its mouth 

 

Wear long pants 

tucked into your 

socks 

 

Keep grass short in 

your yard, and avoid 

ungroomed areas 



   

May 2023 

 

 Land Use 
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 Land Use   contd. 
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 Building/Code Enforcement 

Building Department News 

from the Building Official 

143 Main Street, P.O. Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220   buildingofficial@belmontnh.gov    

(603) 267-8300 x111  (V) 

The Building Department would like to caution homeowners before starting any projects around the home. 

 

It is important to know that building/construction contractors are NOT required to be licensed by the State 

of New Hampshire. 

 

We recommend that you all do your due diligence before hiring a 

contractor for your next project. 

 

• Obtain quotes from at least 3 contractors. 

• Ask if they are fully insured to cover any and all work-related accidents. 

• Compare the quotes.  If they are consistently priced, that is good.  If one is significantly lower, there 

could be a reason to do some additional research.  If one is very high, it could mean that they are very 

busy and not interested in taking on any additional work. 

• Be sure to have a signed contract with payment terms clearly spelled out. 

• Be cautious about giving too much of a deposit in advance.  Paying in 1/3’s is a great way to do it. 

• Be careful of contractors insisting on one form of payment, such as wire transfer. 

• Ask to see portfolios of their work and references from past clients who you can call. 

• Ask about the length of time the project will take from start to completion. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Mark Ekberg, Building Official 

mailto:buildingofficial@belmontnh.gov
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 Library News 

 
146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org 

Monday & Friday 10-5; Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 10-6; Saturday 9-1 

mailto:circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org
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 General Assistance 
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 Lakes Region Children’s Auction 

Greater Lakes Region Children’s Auction Hosts  

Christmas in July on The Mount Washington 

All proceeds to benefit the Auction 
 

 
LACONIA —For the first time, the Greater Lakes Region Children’s Auction will host a Christmas in 
July fundraiser on The Mount Washington on July 13 from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m. to raise funds for local 
children and families in need. 
 
Tickets cost $65 and include a three-hour cruise on Lake Winnipesaukee, a buffet dinner and enter-
tainment by DJ Nazzy with a cash bar. All proceeds benefit the Auction. 
 
For an additional $10 per car, passengers can secure a pre-purchased parking spot, and for another 
$10, select a seat on the Mount and board early. 
 
For more details visit https://bit.ly/ChristmasinJuly2023 
 
For more information on the Auction, please visit ChildrensAuction.org 
  

# # # 

  

About the Greater Lakes Region Children’s Auction: 

 
The Greater Lakes Region Children's Auction is a charitable event held every December in central 
New Hampshire. Countless volunteers and donors have turned the Auction and its many fundraising 
events, including the 2022 Community Challenge, into a major annual campaign. In the 41 years that 
the community has come together for the Auction, an impressive $8 million has been awarded to 
local nonprofit organizations, all through volunteer efforts, community donations and corporate 
sponsorship. The Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organiza-
tion that helps community organizations in the Central New Hampshire region. For more information 
about the Auction, the nonprofits it supports and how you can help, visit ChildrensAuction.org. 

 

Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, Inc is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization 
383 South Main Street, Laconia NH 03246 

 

Federal Tax ID # 47-3815882 

https://bit.ly/ChristmasinJuly2023
ChildrensAuction.org
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Zero Sort Recycling Tips 
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Do you know someone new to Town, or 

know someone in Town who would love to 

see our Newsletter?  

 

Please email Colleen Akerman at: 

assessing@belmontnh.gov to get on our 

newsletter distribution list! 

mailto:codeenforcement@belmontnh.gov

